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It is with some trepidation that I take on this new role as SAMA president, and I can 

only hope to fulfil all that is expected of me. Fortunately, I have been inspired by all of 

our previous SAMA presidents and their hard work in bringing together all of us who are 

involved in Montessori education across Southern Africa. There is a constant effort to 

bring about good, quality Montessori practices from the Nido to the young adult. I 

commend them for the generous time and expertise they have given us over the last 10 

years. 

 

Wow! Ten years is something to celebrate. I too have now been married for 10 years, 

and my partner and I have settled into a good relationship of listening to what each of 

us has to say or offer with the understanding that we are different and will present 

different views, but our commitment is to our relationship together. So too is my 

commitment during my time in serving SAMA, to the community of Montessori 

educators and children and young adults in our care, while we listen to each other and 

respect our different opinions. 

 

I would like to give a special mention and thank you to Sharon Caldwell, who resigned 

from her position at SAMA as of 30 April. As you have read in the CEOôs report, Sharon 

worked tirelessly on the changes to the structure of SAMA and the constitution, worked 

through all the policy changes and gave good guidance with representation of SAMA 

on NAISA, Umalusi, and in national and provincial education departments as regards 

keeping Montessori authentic for our schools. Sharon will continue to do this for SAMA. 

Her time has become limited by other commitments, and we are grateful that she will 

still play a vital part for SAMA.   

 

While we will not appoint a new CEO at present, we may approach our members to 

fulfil specific projects should it be within in their scope. Sharon will continue to be our 

voice in the areas mentioned above; however, as we continue to grow we will have to 

ask members for further support. 

 

Irmgard, our rock of an administrator, has had her working hours increased so that the 

growing demands made of SAMA can be met. She provides professional consistency 

and memory for us all as the executive committee members change, and for this we 

give heartfelt thanks. 

 

I am pleased, through your implementation, that SAMA has a strong code of ethics to 

guide the diverse member schools, which gives us all good common ground and 

guidance for the management of our schools. Our task ahead is to relook at the guiding 

policies we have in running SAMA, to update them and fit them to our new constitution; 

to work on a South African 

appropriate curriculum, which you 

will all be asked to undertake in the 

next month; to identify members 

who can take on projects ï you 

could offer at this point ï and to 

continue to build good relationships 

across Southern Africa. 

 

We were all inspired by our guest 

speaker Lynne Lawrence at the 

Cape Town conference and, in 

summary, what she expressed as, 

ñthe art of meeting each other, the 

valuable experience is in learning to 

encounter each otherò. 

 

We have encountered each other; 

we will continue to encounter each 

other. We have differences and 

respect those while we continue to 

support our common Montessori 

thread of creating valuable 

experiences and spaces for our 

children. 

 

I look forward to a productive term 

as part of a strong and supportive 

team, not only with the executive 

committee, but with all of you, our 

members.  

 

Warm regards 

Jacky 

 

Letter from the President 
By Jacquelyn Price 
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2012: South Africa 

DID YOU KNOW? 
 

  

   21% 
of the national budget of the South African 

government is spent  on education 

  

   53% 
Of the total population of South Africa are  

women. 

  

HAVE CHILDREN 
CHANGED? 

www.samontessori.org.za 

admin@samontessori.org.za 

tel: 041 367 4936   

cel: 072 609 5979   

fax: 086 561 8774 

In ÔÈÉÓ ÉÓÓÕÅȣ 

Visual Diary Stellenbosch 

2013   3 

Delegate Feedback 

   5 

Seta Funding ECD 

Feedback  6 

Understanding the 3 hour 

work cycle  7 

Book Review ς The 

Montessori Way 8 

WC SIG feedback 

   9 

 

Classifieds  

   8 

Market Place  

   9 

 

2013 Executive Committee and Staff 

President:    Jacquelyn Price 

Secretary:    Jenni Petersen 

Treasurer:    Peter Williams 

Past President:   Charl du Toit 

Ordinary Member:   Sumaya Tar Mohamed 

Ordinary Member:   Xanthe Bester 

Ordinary Member:   Kym van Straaten 

SAMA Administrator:  Irmgard Pringle  

Montessori  

Trainersȭ Council. 
All of the training houses in South Africa 

¶ Early Learning Foundation 

¶ Head Start Mercy Montessori 

¶ Head  Start Montessori 

¶ Learning for Sustainability 

¶ Modern Montessori 

¶ Montessori Campus 

¶ Montessori Centre South Africa 

¶ Montessori Institute of Learning 

¶ Wonderkids Montessori Teacher Training 

attended a meeting in Stellenbosch on 

Saturday 27 April.  There, important decisions 

were made, such as all being in agreement to 

form an independenǘ aƻƴǘŜǎǎƻǊƛ ǘǊŀƛƴŜǊΩǎ 

council creating a code of ethics for all to 

abide by.  
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Please convey our 

heartfelt thanks to 

all the team for the 

kind and generous 

hospitality shown to 

us; it was indeed 

our honour and 

privilege to be a 

part of the 

conference. 

With thanks again 

and warm regards, 

 

Dipika 
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Thank you so much for an absolutely fantastic 

conference.  My colleagues and I were so 

inspired and are now so motivated to get our 

school into best Montessori practise! 

 

Caronne Vermaak ï  Hermanus Private 

Montessori 

Dear Irmgard and ExCo 

 
Thank you so much for such an uplifting Conference. I really enjoyed 

myself and once again learnt so much.  

Thank you as well for the honour that you bestowed on me ï thank 

you. 

 
I look forward to the way forward ï many exciting plans in the pipe 

line which will serve and benefit the children of Southern Africa and 

indeed our whole continent.  

Well done on all your hard work ï it certainly paid off and was 

evident over the last few days. It is not an easy task to keep people, 

and possibly, more so, people who choose Montessori as a way of 

life, satisfied all of the time and indeed an impossible task to keep all 

of them happy all of the time! So the best we can do is keep our 

eyes on Dr Montessoriôs words (all of them!) and here is a quote I 

like from the Introductory of Education for a New World that can 

inspire us!   

 
ñ So within the child there is a very scrupulous and exacting teacher, 

who even adheres to a time-table, and at three years produces a 

being whose acquisitions are already such that it would take an adult 

sixty years of hard work ï psychologists assure us ï to achieve as 

much.ò  She goes onto say that ñScientific observation then has 

established that education is not what the teacher gives: education 

is a natural process spontaneously carried out by the human 

individual, and is acquired not by listening to words but by 

experiences upon the environmentéShe concludes by saying 

ñHuman teachers can only help the great work that is being done, as 

servants help the master. Doing so, they will be witness to the 

unfolding of the human soul and to the rising of a New Man who will 

not be the victim of events, but will have the clarity of vision to direct 

and shape the future of human society.ò   

 
So viva us and carry on with the excellent work you are doing! A 

heartfelt thank you to all those past EXCOs, the present EXCO and 

the one to be confirmed for this year. 

 
Love Pru 

 

I wanted to say thank you for your help at the 

conference.  Both Nicolas and myself really 

enjoyed it - this is the second time I have been 

to a SAMA conference and both have been 

really well organised with great keynote 

speakers.  Please pass our thanks on to the 

organisers. 

  

Diane Cusick 

Early Childhood Development MALAWi 

Just want to day thank-you so much for all 

your hard work and for contributing to such a 

successful conference and AGM. 

 

 Regards, Jacqueline Plew-Chisholm 

I would like to thank u and to the SAMA team 

for once again for a lovely and exciting 

conference. And thank u for all ur hard work at 

the conference and making sure that we all 

are ok.  Once again thank u. 

From  
Wonderkids and Wonder Edu Quip 
 

DELEGATE  FEEDBACK 
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Charmelle Oliphant wrote: 

I entered the course feeling nervous 

and unsure. From the first moment I 

was put at ease with a very warm and 

comfortable atmosphere. It was a 

very free setting where I could ask 

questions. Everything was made 

clear and simplified. I have come in 

contact with a lot of other things that I 

never thought was possible. It has 

just started and I am looking forward 

to finishing this year. I realise that it 

will be a lot of hard work, but with a 

little sacrifice from me and 

determination I know I can succeed 

by grabbing this opportunity that has 

been given to me. I am thankful for 

the friendly facilitators and their open 

hearts and passion, willingness to 

share with us their knowledge. A 

person also is left to feel the passion 

they have and I can be nothing else 

but grateful. 

Kamnandi Selema wrote: 

I am currently taking part in the ECD Level 4 course so far (fourth day 

now) this has been an eye opener to me. Going on the Eco- Village 

tour on the first day helped me understand why this environment is so 

calm and why this it functions with such ease. Some things we have 

learned and discussed have been a bit difficult to get my head 

around, but with time they will get the easier. Iôve gotten so use to 

having my peers around that Iôll miss the little family we have 

developed. Considering how shy and cautious we all wereé. 

Iôm grateful to have been given this opportunity, as I am enjoying far 

more than I expected to. 

 Nazley Botha wrote: 

The first day of training it was difficult to find the place but I got there 

safely. Iôm enjoying myself lots of work to be done but with the help of 

Naledi Iôm sure I will do well. Thank you for giving me the opportunity 

to do this course and the others in the future. 

Lindy Coetzee wrote: 

Learning for Sustainability is doing the Early Childhood Development 

course and it is a life changing experience in a way I see the world 

and mankind as one. The way our lecturer is directing us in 

Montessori is mind blowing and gives the understanding of her (Maria 

Montessori) life and work. I am so blessed to be here with this group 

of women learning and growing together! 

Megan Kieffer wrote: 

I have been attending the 2013 ECD 

course at LFS and have found it to be 

not only educational but eye opening 

to a different way of life. I enjoy the 

morning exercises and open 

discussions. It has been a short time 

since we have started but our group 

has already bonded and has started 

helping each other. It is safe to say 

we are all looking forward to the year 

ahead. 

Veronica Topo wrote: 

The first day I was nervous since I was worried if I will be able to make it, because my mind was back home with 

my child. As time goes by I almost forgot about thinking straight .Now I feel I am renewed with the knowledge I 

have gained through Montessori because I feel that I have learned something. I feel like I can go out into the world 

and change the world.  

Thobeka Lugwali wrote: 

I would like to take the opportunity to thank SAMA for allowing me to 

take part in this course. I am really enjoying the course so far and I am 

looking forward to learn more about childcare and Maria Montessori. 
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Zain Cassiem wrote: 

Coming to the institute on Monday was very exciting 

for me. Getting to meet the rest of the group was very 

special and all of us working together were very nice. 

Working in the garden every morning makes me feel 

relaxed and ready to take on the new day. I have 

learned a lot about Learning for Sustainability and our 

environment. I have also learned more about Dr. 

Maria Montessori and where she came from and what 

she did. 

The lecturers and staff are very friendly and always 

have a smile on their faces. They always positive and 

full of energy. The group bonded and we feel like one 

big happy family. They all crawled into my heart. 

All the things that I have learned at the institution are 

so overwhelming and exciting. Through this I can 

surely say my life will change for good. 

Thanks!! 
Belinda Musiwa wrote: 

My being here is the most exciting and awesome time 

and experience of my life. 

The teachers are very humble and very friendly; you 

can always go to them without any hesitation. 

The atmosphere around the institute is just so 

welcoming and friendly, coming from Johannesburg to 

Cape Town without knowing any body was so difficult 

because I didnôt know what to expect. 

I am just loving everything about this place, I am very 

happy being here because I am so comfortable being 

here. 

I feel really blessed. 

Vuyiseka Sitshitshi wrote: 

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to become the 

part and parcel of such a wonderful group. My 

experience that I have gained so far is helping me with 

my child. I canôt wait to go back and see the difference 

Iôm going to make in those kids. Thank u for our 

lecturers as well because they try so much to give and 

teach so that when we leave, we know everything that 

needs to be done. The food is marvellous to eat, 

vegetables all week itôs not something that we do at our 

homes. Itôs a learning experience from the gardening to 

the environment (Lynedoch ) that we are in. Everything 

that I have done so far is worthy each time and day 

that I spent here. Itôs amazing how we connected as a 

group for different places, we like our own family now. 

Thank you so much! 

Petronella Leetjer wrote: 

First of All I would like to thank all the people for their 

kindness and generosity. They always have a smile 

on their faces. 

First of all I was very nervous about the class but 

afterwards I begin to relax and thought it is for my 

own good one day. The classes was very nice in to 

help me to find a better way try nice and the other 

students was kind. The class began to help me to find 

a better way to work with children and how the 

classes should be set up. 

For Naledi and Ross (the facilitators) I want to say 

thank you for helping me and to show me the right 

way of doing the right things when I go wrong. 

Thank you very, very much!!! 


